
Collie Club of Colorado
General Meeting Minutes

September 24, 2016

Meeting called to order at 12:04 pm.

Attending: Peggy Heywood, Kelly Neeley, Tracy Nolton (guest), Brenna Galevsky,
Julie Billingsley, Jill Chase, Janet Kaufmann, Cindy Cornelius, April 
Fingerlos, Hildy  Morgan, Linda Fleming, Kathy Mesler, Joann Romero, 
Shelley 

Treasurer’s Report : Same as Board Report.

Kelly : The bank balance is dwindling, but slightly.  Think we will be upside down
on            the seminar.  If we break even, great.  Cost is $10.00 for members and
$25.00 for guests.  The excess baggage cost and the extra night in a hotel will
come from the seminar.  Peggy will do the printing.

Kathy  :  Can  participants  sign  up  that  day?   Ideally  we  can  get  shelties  and
Australlian Cattle Dogs there in the morning when they come to show.

           Brenda will be able to grab dogs from the show she wants to work with at
the seminar.

Peggy : Brenda has made her flight schedule.

Hildy : It  will  be hard to bring her stuff with the shuttle. Days Inn has its own
shuttle service. When do you want CDHA there in the morning?

Kelly:  I thought I told Chuck 10:00.  Want Bill Brokken to judge his CDHA breeds in
the same rings as out specialty.  The evening specialty starts 30 minutes after the
Herding Group is over.

The club is contributing breakfast stuff.  Coffee, etc.  May have 2 or 3 jars
for donations.  Want to do collies at about 10:00.

Kathy : I take it the CDHA issue has been resolved?
Kelly : That premium list was up yesterday, so we’re good.



Hildy :  We can hang in there and hope they go up properly,  or we ask to be
released.

Kelly : Will they fight us?

Hildy  :  Next  Spring  when  I  send  out  the  invitations  we  will  have  to  make  a
decision.   Maybe I  should ask Diana and see what she thinks about  what we
should do.

The problem was we couldn’t get Buckhorn up.  They just decided if they
don’t have it done by July 1st, then they won’t be part of it.

I don’t think there would be a big stink.  We should start now.  Let’s have
Chuck write an official letter.

Kathy : Is there a point when you can no longer hold a show because the premium
is just out too late?

Shelley : You have a specific date at which you get fined and then you can’t hold
the show.

Kelly : I’m thinking they won’t want to let collies out . We need to know when
they will cut off the date.

Hildy :  They don’t  keep records  on the baby puppy thing.  They  had approval
before they had all their info in. Let’s have Chuck send a letter and see what their
reaction is.

Kelly : Everyone agree?

Linda : I will second it.

All Agreed.

Kelly : Anything else about October?  Let’s get to February.  Plum Creek has a
1200 dog cap.  So get entries in.

On Friday they will put Herding with 3 other groups. Saturday is the other 3
groups, along with Juniors and BIS.



Joann : CKC can have the venue for two years and then CDHA may be able to have
it.

Kelly : Anything else?
The seminar  closes  one week after  the specialty  closes.   The date  is  the 16th

(Thursday?  

Jan : Who is the bad guy here?  CKC or Plum Creek?

Kelly : There are two sides to every story.  CKC kicked Plum Creek out and now
they have a big bill over there.

There will be no more general meetings until after the specialty. Maybe at
the  Happy  New  Year  party  we  can  talk  about  the  February  show  for  a  few
minutes.

Juniors are in the morning and sweeps in both.

Meeting Adjourned 12:49pm.


